
St J’s Diary & Notices:  w/c Sunday, 22/10/2023 

 

 
 

  

(4th in month) 

Sunday, 

22/10/2023 

Pentecost 21 

09.15 Sunday Worship:  

Crichton Memorial 

Church 

Crichton Campus, Dumfries DG1 

4ZZ 

09.30 Holy Communion @ 

Maxwelton Chapel 

Just off B729 between Wallaceton 

& Moniaive.  DG3 4DX 

11.00 1982 Family Eucharist 

(Church);  Godly Play 

Activity Bags available;  

refreshments afterwards 

(Hall) 

 

18.00 Contemporary Worship 

(Church) 

 

Any time* Service online www.stjohnsdumfries.org.  

*Available on website from about 

same time as actual event & for 

some days thereafter 

Monday, 

23/10/2023 

10.00-17.00 Church Office open  

10.30-17.30 UCI Groups (Hall)  

18.30-22.00 Bridge Club (Hall)  

Tuesday 

24/10/2023, 

18.30 1982 Eucharist (Lady 

Chapel) 

James of Jerusalem 

19.15 Short Mat Bowling (Hall)  

Wednesday, 

25/10/2023 

10.30 1970 Eucharist (Church), 

followed by refreshments 

(Hall) 

 

11.30-14.30 Warm Space (Hall) Just turn up.  Volunteers also 

welcome. 

18.30 Choir Practice (Church)   

Thursday, 

26/10/2023 

19.30 Bible Discussion Group Zoom  

19.30 Bell Practice (Tower) Please contact 

bells@stjohnsdumfries.org or 

07754 596140 if not a regular. 

Friday, 

27/10/2023 

10.00-17.00 Church Office open  

Saturday, 

28/10/2023 

17.30 1982 Eucharist (Lady 

Chapel) 

SS Simon & Jude, Apostles 

(5th in month) 

Sunday, 

29/10/2023 

Pentecost 22 

09.30 Matins (Church)  

11.00 1982 Family Eucharist 

(Church);  Godly Play 

Activity Bags available;  

refreshments afterwards 

(Hall) 

 

Any time* Service online www.stjohnsdumfries.org.  

*Available on website from about 

same time as actual event & for 

some days thereafter 

http://www.stjohnsdumfries.org/
mailto:bells@stjohnsdumfries.org
http://www.stjohnsdumfries.org/


And, as always, if you need us, you can contact   

• The Rector on 01387 254126 / 07487 653069 

/ rector@stjohnsdumfries.org  

• The Church Office on 07754 596140 

/ pastadmin@stjohnsdumfries.org 

 

The RETIRING COLLECTION FOR HARVEST from a couple of 

weeks ago will be divided 50/50 between Christian Aid’s Flood Relief 

response in Libya, and St John’s.  Thanks to everyone who gave so 

generously, including those who contributed produce which we were able 

to sell.  The final overall total raised was £705, of which 50% goes to 

Christian Aid’s Libyan appeal, and 50% to St J’s. 

 

REGIONAL YOUTH CHOIR CONCERT: 

Thank you to everyone who attended, and supported, the Regional Youth 

Choir Concert, hosting the choir from Gifhorn.  It was an evening of 

spectacular music and performance and was much appreciated by 

everyone.  Thanks, in particular, also, to the St J’s musicians who hosted, 

and facilitated, it.  A good sum of money was raised as well…total when 

we have it. 

 

GROUP DISCUSSION & REFLECTION 

On Thursday evenings we are planning to look at some difficult Bible 

passages. The series began last Thursday 19th October at 7:30pm via 

Zoom. Just because you missed the first one doesn’t mean you can’t 

come to subsequent ones!  This discussion and reflection time will run, 

weekly on a Thursday, from 19th October to 16th November. If you have 

any passages, you’d like to suggest, speak to Janice. If you would like to 

attend, please let Janice know for Zoom contact details. Note that some 

of these will run end-on with the Prayer Meetings (below), but you don’t 

need to attend both, although you’d be welcome to do so. 

 

PRAYER MEETING 

 

After the summer and a lengthy break, we resume our prayer meeting via 

Zoom monthly on Thursdays from 6:00pm-7:00pm.  The next one will be 

9th November. For contact details for Zoom please contact Janice.    

mailto:rector@stjohnsdumfries.org
mailto:pastadmin@stjohnsdumfries.org


 

OTHER DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: 

• Friday, 19/01/2024:        Burns Supper 

• Thursday,  14/03/2024     Pamper Session 

• Saturday, 16/03/2024      Men’s Breakfast 

•  

 

 

ST J’S WARM SPACE is running again, on Wednesdays;  it started last 

Wednesday, 18/10/2023, between 11.30 and 14.30.  Volunteers, offers 

of soup, food etc., also welcome.  Please speak to Janice.  

CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL 6th -10th DECEMBER: 

 

To the delight of many, the Christmas Tree Festival is happening in St 

John’s this coming December from 6th-10th inclusive. The Christmas 

Tree Festival is being organised by the Dumfries Flower Club and St 

John’s. It begins on Wednesday evening 6th December with the church in 

darkness except for the Christmas tree lights- a spectacular scene! The 

church will each evening be in darkness with only the Christmas tree 

lights on. However, during the day the detail, beauty and creativity of the 

trees can be admired more clearly. There will be approx. 70 trees, 

decorated by various groups in the community, and it will be a sight to 

behold!  St John’s will have ten trees, 8 of which will tell the Christmas 

story. The Christmas Tree Festival will close with our Carol Service for 

Advent on Sunday 10th December at 6pm.   

 

The proceeds of this event, once expenses are deducted, will be divided 

between the Dumfries Flower Club and St John’s. St John’s and the 

Flower Club will retain 50 percent for their own funds and 50 percent 

will go to a charity. In the case of St John’s, the charity chosen is Bethany 

Christian Trust.   

 

The preparation for such an event, as you can imagine, is considerable 

and inevitably it will cause some disruption to various groups and services 

during that week, as both the church and hall will be out of action from 



Monday 6th to allow set up and the opening of the Christmas Tree 

Festival itself. The Tuesday evening and Wednesday morning Services as 

well as the Mothers’ Union Eucharistic Service will be held in the Rectory 

at the normal times. So please be patient with us with these changes for 

this exciting venture.  

 

To help make this a successful event we need Volunteers on the 

Wednesday evening, all day Saturday and on the Sunday afternoon to help 

with 2 tasks: 

• stewarding in the church 

• serving tea, coffee and mince pies as well as serving at the sales 

table in the Hall 

 

Rotas are at the back of the church, do please help when you can. If you 

have any questions about what will be involved, please ask Carolynne 

Sorrell about stewarding or Catriona Appleby Strivens & Margaret 

Morton about the refreshments and sales table. 
 

MU Notice: 

There will be a Eucharist on Thursday 2 November, the day after All 

Saints,  at 2pm in the Church. This will be followed by tea / coffee and 

cake in the Hall. Please note this Eucharist is open to all. Just turn up and 

you will be made most welcome. 

 

Many will remember our one time Associate Rector, Steve Butler.  If 

you’d like to go to this concert (see below), please speak to me and I’ll 

see what we can arrange, in terms of transport.  Not a minibus full, I 

imagine, but we might manage a car or two.  Here’s the link to the 

website:  https://www.thequeenshall.net/whats-on/fundraising-concert-

mnd-scotland-featuring-butler-family  David 

 

https://www.thequeenshall.net/whats-on/fundraising-concert-mnd-scotland-featuring-butler-family
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